Natchitoches Historic District Development Commission
Full Commission Meeting

10:00 AM – 10:35 AM
January 20, 2022
PRESENT: Payne Williams, Jill Leo, Rebecca Blakenbaker, Kelli West (proxy for Arlene Gould), Laura Lyles, Terri Cunningham 
GUEST PRESENT: Carrie Hough, Secretary; Juanice Gray, Natchitoches Times
CALL TO ORDER: Jill Leo called the meeting to order. The commission reviewed the minutes from the November 18, 2021 Full Commission Meeting. We did not have a quorum at the meeting, we will vote to approve at the February Full Commission Meeting.
FINANCIAL STATEMENT: Jessica Broadway, discussion on the financial statement as of November 30, 2021. Jessica also discussed the financial statement as of December 31, 2021. Our balance as of December 31, 2021 is $85,760.16. Check register for November and December is $32,575.75. We did not have a quorum at the meeting, we will vote to approve at the February Full Commission Meeting. 
OLD BUSINESS: 
NEW BUSINESS:  
Rebecca Blakenbaker gave a report for Van Erikson with NSU. The new NSU Athletic Director is having a press conference in the Student Union Ballroom and the public is welcome to attend.
Payne Williams gave a report for Sharon Gahagan on the Master Plan for the upcoming tree maintenance downtown. The second phase of work on the trees will begin in late January or early February depending on the weather conditions.
Kelli West gave a report on behalf of Arlene Gould for the Tourist Commission. The Carrying the Dream Exhibit opens today at the Louisiana Sports Hall of Fame Museum. The reception is tomorrow evening from 5-7 pm and it is open to the public. They have several media events and trade shows that they are attending coming up. They are making appointments with travel writers and journalists to talk about Natchitoches. Many of these individuals are ones they met with in Baton Rouge right before COVID-19. If you have any new products you are rolling out, events, anniversaries or anything new/exciting, please let Kelli know that way they have fresh new content to give to these groups. They released their marketing grant applications yesterday, any upcoming events or festivals. This year they are making groups apply for the funds, how you are going to use the funds, etc. Everything is on their website.  
Rebecca Blakenbaker gave a report for the CRNHA. Thank you all for coming to the Depot Groundbreaking Ceremony and thank you to the media for covering the event. The project should last 7-8 months but safe to say 8-12 months for construction completion. Go Natchitoches numbers during the Christmas season, 4,913 users, 28.5% were new, 71.5% are returning. Today they released a press release for their new grant cycle for FY22.  They are asking all applicants to submit a letter of intent first and then they will create a login for their grant application. Everything is completely online this year. In the month of February, Oakland and Magnolia will celebrate Black History Month with their Illumination, February 12 and 26. Walking Tours are back, 10 am, Wednesday – Saturday. Group tours are welcome to call in and make a separate appointment. 

Terri Cunningham gave a report for NHF. Their Christmas Tours were pre-covid levels, they made $15,000. They had so many public places on tour, very few homes, but people came and brought their kids. Next year the same two weekends, they will change up the Thursday night tours by utilizing porches and have people give a history of their home and serve a refreshment. They will have one walking tour and meet at the NHF Office and then thirty minutes later take off as a group. Saturday will for sure do public venues. March 12, same as Bloomin’ on the Bricks, they are going to attempt again to do the garden tour. They will have speaker to talk about roses, travel to several places; have brunch and afternoon snacks, etc. They are still talking about cemetery tours and hopefully they will get enough schools to participate.

Rebecca Blakenbaker gave a report on behalf of Gayle Howell with APHN. The Melrose Arts and Crafts Festival will be April 23-24.
Jill Leo gave an update on Main Street. Jill thanked the commission on helping make this past Christmas season a true success. Within the next two weeks, they will be releasing their financials. The season went very well and even the weekend with rain had a huge turnout. The weekend after Christmas Festival, they might have had a record number on the riverbank, maybe even reached capacity on the riverbank. Tomorrow, SMS will host their March for Life rally on the riverbank. They will have a live concert and program beginning at 10:30 am and the march at 1 pm. February 26 is the Krewe of Dionysos Parade. March 5 is Reading on the River, March 12 will be NRMC Steel Magnolia Run, Bloomin on the Bricks and Art Along the Bricks beginning at 9 am, CAPA on the Cane will start around 11 am and last all evening, then lastly the garden tour for NHF. Pub Crawl is March 19 and April 9 is the NSU Greek Centennial Reunion. April 21 is CRAVE, April 23 will kick off Farmer’s Market through July 23, and April 23-24 Melrose Arts and Crafts Festival. April 29 NSU Steel Band Concert, April 30 will be the Teach a Child to Fish Day, May 20-21 is Jazz Festival, the summer reading program will begin on June 9 – end of July (every other Thursday), June 17- 18 a Juneteenth event on the riverbank. The last weekend in June is the LA Sports Hall of Fame Induction Weekend. Tappedtober is thinking of moving to October 15 instead of the 2nd weekend. September 30-October 1st will be the Car Show, Christmas will kick off November 19. 
Laura Lyles gave a report for the Chamber. The Home and Garden Expo will not take place in 2022. They are kicking off their monthly luncheons with the new NSU President Marcus Jones on February 16 at Lasyone’s. March 19 is Pub Crawl, they have a fun all in one band for the riverbank. April 21 is CRAVE. The directory is almost done, next step is getting it to the printer.
Juanice Gray gave a report for the Natchitoches Times. Hannah is no longer with the paper. They have hired a new reporter, he will start February 1. Send everything you have directly to 
Juanice Gray. If you need anything notarized, Juanice is a certified notary. 

Mayor Ronnie Williams gave a report. They are starting a “Community Conversation on Crime” next Thursday the 27th at the MLK Recreation Center at 6:30 pm. He is hoping that if we are going to do anything to reduce crime, it is going to have to be a community effort. Juanice had a piece in the Natchitoches Times about crime a couple years ago and it was a good informative piece. State of the City Address will be February 1st at 7pm livestreamed. City Council Meeting is Monday and they have numerous items on the agenda including finalizing a couple of businesses coming to town. There is one new business on Keyser that went through planning and zoning. Another item is a street rehabilitation going though phase 1. The river south common shopping centers, there are some prospective businesses and they are giving resolution of support, stating that if the national chains come, the City Council will do a EDD with the shopping center (where Stage was located). 
Carrie Hough discussed the Circus on Ice coming to the Natchitoches Events Center. It was a good community event; we need more things like this for our City. Kelli West stated maybe we could invite Lyn Kay with the Events Center to start coming to the NHDDC meetings. What the events center is truly needing right now is marketing money to market the events center to organizations, meetings, community events, etc.
Jill Leo stated to have all members complete the 2022 Ethics Online Training and to submit the certificate to Carrie. To complete the training visit www.ethics.la.gov.

Jill Leo stated that the Tier 2.1 Personal Financial Disclosure Statement is due on or before May 15. You can access the disclosure at www.ethics.state.la.us. 
Jill Leo reminded the commission about needing to complete the Sexual Harassment Prevention Training by the end of the year. The online training is at http://lma.teachable.com. 

